
 

 

Wednesday, 16 November 2022 
 
 
Nicolaj Noes 
Managing Director 
Svitzer Australia Pty Ltd 
7 Cooper Street 
Balmain NSW 2041 
VIA EMAIL: NICOLAJ.NOES@SVITZER.COM 
 
 
Dear Nicolaj, 
 
SVITZER TUGS – 2020 EBA: WITHDRAWAL OF PROTECTED INDUSTRIAL ACTION 
 
The Maritime Union of Australia refers to the previously notified Protected Industrial Action, 
with reference to notices: 
 

• #58 Adelaide Port Pirie / Spencer Gulf 
• #59 Newcastle 
• #60 Fremantle 
• #61 Kwinana  

 
All Protected Industrial Action notified in these notices, as well as any other Protected 
Industrial Action notified by the MUA in any other notice, is withdrawn with immediate 
effect.  
 
Our members will be available as per their usual work requirements.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
Paul Garrett 
Deputy Secretary (Sydney Branch) 


